
 

Grand Junction, Colorado 
November 25, 1919 

 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened in 
regular session at four o'clock p. m., in the City Hall, with 
Mayor Cherrington in the chair. 
 
Upon call of roll, the following Commissioners responded as 
present: Cherrington, Vorbeck, Blackstone, Holmburg. Absent: 
Commissioner Garber. 
 
City Attorney Tupper was present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting of November 18 were read and 

approved. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the Council accept the check for $826.71 
tendered by the Fair Association as the ten per cent of gate 
receipts at Lincoln Park of the Inter-Mountain Fair and Stock 
Show. The motion carried. 
 
The proof of publication of a proposed ordinance entitled "The 
Annual Appropriation Ordinance of the City of Grand Junction, 
Colorado, Providing for the Expenses and Liabilities of the City 
of Grand Junction for the Fiscal Year Beginning January 1st, A. 
D. 1920, and Ending December 31st, A. D. 1920," was presented and 
read. 

 
On motion of Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 
Holmburg, the proof of publication was accepted and ordered 
placed on file. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the proposed ordinance be taken up for final 
passage. 
 
The motion carried, and the proposed ordinance was then read by 
the Clerk. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the proposed ordinance as read be passed and 

adopted and numbered 287. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Vorbeck, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the motion was 
declared carried and the ordinance passed and adopted and 
numbered 287. 
 



The proof of publication of a proposed ordinance entitled "An 

Ordinance Levying a Special Assessment on Certain Real Estate in 
Grand Junction, for Benefits Conferred by the Water Works," was 
presented and read. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, the proof of publication was accepted and ordered 
placed on file. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner Vorbeck, 
that the proposed ordinance be taken up for final passage. 
 
The motion carried, and the proposed ordinance was then read by 
the Clerk. 
 

Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the proposed ordinance as read be passed and 
adopted and that it be numbered 288. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Vorbeck, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the motion was 
declared carried and the ordinance passed and adopted and 
numbered 288. 
 
H. F. Vorbeck tendered his resignation as Commissioner of Finance 
and Supplies, same to take effect December 15th. 

 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the resignation of Commissioner Vorbeck be 
accepted, provided his successor be appointed and has qualified 
on said date, namely December 15th. 
 
The motion carried. 
 
The following bills having been examined and approved by the 
Commissioner of Public Affairs, were read by the Clerk: 
 
 

No. Fund. Claim of Amount. For 

29,015 Police Geo. H. Meyers $6.50 Police service 

016 Police C. C. Knowles 100.00 Police service-- Nov. 

017-18 Fire Labor Account 190.00 Wages firemen 

019 Fire F. J. Gilley 24.55 Tools 

 
 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the bills as read be allowed and warrants 
ordered drawn for the several amounts. 
 



The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 

as follows: Cherrington, yea; Vorbeck, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the motion was 
declared carried and the bills allowed. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Cherrington, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the Clerk be instructed to re-advertise for bids 
for the collection of the garbage of the city. 
 
The motion carried. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Blackstone, seconded by Commissioner 
Holmburg, the Council adjourned. 

 
/s/ Charles K. Holmburg 
 
City Clerk. 
 


